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To:
   Jennifer Pounds, NADE President

   NADE Board of Directors

From:
   Jeff Price, Legislative Director

Subject:  Mid-Year Report

Date:
   February 22, 2018
I appreciate the opportunity to serve as NADE’s Legislative Director for 2017-2018.  In this capacity, I continue to establish and maintain communications with Members of Congress and their staff and with the respective committees and subcommittees of Congress that oversee the Social Security and SSI disability programs. 

With input from NADE’s President, Past President and President-elect, I prepared testimony in September, 2017 regarding “Determining Eligibility for Disability Benefits:  Challenges Facing the Social Security Administration.”  This statement, written on NADE’s behalf, was included with the official record of the congressional hearing by the House Social Security Subcommittee.  and copies were distributed to Members of Congress and to NADE’s membership.  

During the ongoing budget debate in Congress, I have fielded calls from congressional staff aides seeking specific data and other information regarding SSA’s budget needs for the disability program.  I have also had the opportunity to share information with the National Academy of Science’s Institute of Medicine (IOM) and Government Accountability Office (GAO).

In April, NADE’s President, President-elect and I will be making official visits to congressional offices, the Social Security Advisory Board, and other governmental and non-governmental agencies to advocate for the issues important to NADE’s membership.

I continue to advise our President, the NADE Board and our membership on legislative policy and congressional procedural matters and NADE organizational concerns.  I continue to assist NADE’s leadership in establishing and maintaining ongoing communication with SSA officials and with other governmental and non-governmental agencies that have an impact on, or an interest in, the disability program.    
As NADE moves forward in the coming months, we must continue to share our expertise of disability related issues.  Our challenge is to lead the national debate rather than respond to the charge led by others who are less knowledgeable of the disability program.  It is our knowledge and our insight that will be required if real solutions to real problems are to be found.  
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